
Village Hall Hours  
Weekdays: 8:30am-2:30pm 
Weekends: Closed 
Open 30 minutes prior to all scheduled meetings (6:30-7pm)   
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 May Meetings  

Committee June 5th 

Plan Commission June  13th 

Board of Trustees June 20th  

Meetings begin at 7:00pm at the Village Hall 

Police + Fire 
(Non Emergency) 
Lake County Sheriff 
847.377.4000  

 Grayslake Fire  
 Department  
 847.223.8960 
 
Gurnee Fire 
Department 
847.599.6600 
 

Area Libraries 
 Grayslake Library 
 847.223.5313 
 Warren Newport  
 Library 
847.224.5150  

 

Utilities 
Commonwealth Edison 
 800.334.7661 
North Shore/ 
 People’s Gas 
 847.336.9300  
 AT&T 
 800.244.4444 
 Comcast Cable 
 800.266.2278 
 Waste Management 
 800.796.9696 

 Lake County  
 Public Works 
 847.377.7500  
 

 Park Districts 
Grayslake Parks  
 & Recreation 
 847.223.7529 
 Warren Township 
 Parks & Sports 
 847.244.1106 x6 
 

Township Offices 
 Warren Township 
 847.244.1101 
 Avon Township 
 847.546.1446 

 

Animal Control 
847.377.4700  
 

School Districts 
 School District #46 
 847.223.3650 
 Woodland District #50 
 847.816.2530 
 Grayslake Central HS 
 District #127 
 847.223.8621 
 Grayslake North HS 
 District #127 
 847.986.3100 
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PLEASE WELCOME OUR NEWLY ELECTED 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES FOR THE  

VILLAGE OF THIRD LAKE 
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Website:  WWW.THIRDLAKEVILLAGE.COM 

Todd Roesler Brett Novak 

Newly elected and reelected Village Trustees are sworn in at Village Hall 
 

CONGRATULATIONS!   

Mary Honegger 

 

FISHING DERBY JUNE 17th, 2023 
 

All ages are welcome! This is a 100% catch & release tournament. A fishing license is not required 
since this event takes place on the Illinois annual free fishing weekend. The tournament begins at the 
Mariner’s Cove Boat Launch on Druce Lake at 8am on Saturday, June 17th. The cost is $5 per 
person.  There is limited fishing from the shore area, so bring your boat, kayak or canoe.  Snacks will 

be provided.  Come join the fun! 
 

Register by June 7th and receive a  
free T-shirt. 

 
Please register by visiting the village hall, calling 847-223-8422 or 
emailing Info@thirdlakevillage.com with the names of participants 
and t-shirt sizes.  Payment can be made in person or over the phone 

with a credit card 



 
Boat stickers and keys are available for purchase as 
listed below: 
 

Non-Motorized Craft over 10 ft  $10.00 
Craft with Electric Motors   $15.00 
 
Gas Motorized Craft:   
25 Horsepower or Less   $25.00 
Over 25 Horsepower   $45.00 
 
Village Boat Launch Key  
(one per household)   $10.00  
 
Non-resident, 3 consecutive  
day guest pass    $55.00   

Village Vine | June 2023 

LAKE NEWS 

Village of Third Lake 

 

BOARD HAPPENINGS 
The Village Board has approved the following:  

• Accounts Payable dated May 8, 2023, totaling $35,062.18  

• Resolution R23-05-01 Adopting the 2022 Lake County All-
Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan 

• Resolution R23-05-03 Authorizing the execution of an 
agreement with Johnson Controls 

• Resolution R23-05-02 Authorizing the execution of an 
agreement with Nearmap US, Inc.  

• Ordinance 23-05-01 Waive bidding and approve a proposal 
from Aldridge Electric, Inc.  

Mark your calendars for these upcoming 
community events and important dates:  

 
 June 17th - Fathers Day Fishing tournament 
 
 July 29th - Venetian Night Parade  
 
 June 13th - Women On Water (WOW) Group 

THIRD LAKE 
BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT 

 
AKI OF JAPAN 
 
Aki of Japan is located at 34500 Rt. 45, Third Lake, IL.   
Formally  known as Yuri of Japan, Aki of Japan  is 
under new ownership. The new owner, David S. Kim, 
has been in the restaurant service business for over 
twenty years and has several other restaurants located 
in Skokie, Glenview and most recently opened a new 
location in Nashville, TN.  Aki of Japan is a Chef 
owned restaurant with beautiful decor for your dining 
experience. 
 
Aki of Japan will have entertainment with experienced 
teppanyaki chefs that will provide fresh seafood, 
poultry and meats. Aki will also have full cocktails, 
select wines and sake.  We are a full service restaurant 
with a great atmosphere!  Check us out at 
www.Akiofjapan.com. The anticipated opening date is 
June 1st, 2023.  Please join us!  

 

Sunshine Subdivision 
Special thanks to Pat Bland and Donna Golchert for 
beautifying the entrance to the subdivision and the bus 
stop! 

Mariner’s Cove 
The next phase of our Mariner's Cove Retention Ponds 
Shoreline Restoration Project is scheduled to begin in July 
and continue for 3-6 weeks, weather dependent. The scope of 
the stabilization project includes two retention ponds in the 
Mariner's Cove Subdivision. The project includes installation 
of rip rap and native planting to stabilize the shore and 
protect from erosion.  
 
The Mariner's Cove Retention Ponds Shoreline Restoration 
Project will improve water quality of the retention ponds 
which flow into Druce Lake/Third Lake. 
 
The project is being funded by the Mariner's Cove 
Homeowner Association and a grant from the Lake County 
Stormwater Management Commission.  
 

Please use extra caution in driving through Mariner's Cove 
during this period.  

Beginning June 13th, join WOW on Third Lake as 
we will Kayak/Canoe around the lake while 
meeting new neighbors and catching up with old 
ones.   We will begin at 6:30 p.m. at the Lake Ave 
boat launch.  Join us every second and fourth 
Tuesday of the month, weather permitting.  Bring a 
friend, bring a beverage/snack and come enjoy a 
sunset on the water.   
  *Men can attend at their own risk :)  

Women On Water 

 

VENETIAN NIGHT PARADE 
July 29th, 2023 

 

The annual Venetian 
Night Parade will be 
held on July 29th. 
Don’t miss this fun, 
family friendly event 
with prizes! It’s an 
“anything goes”  
theme so if you can 
dream it, then build 
it!  Winners are 
judged on creativity based on theme, costumes, music, and 
decorations. First Place Judges Choice wins a 2024 boat 
registration sticker and a village launch key.   
 
Runner up will be the People’s Choice based on the most 
votes from calls, emails, and Facebook. The parade can be 
viewed from any of the boat launches, fire lanes or join your 
neighbors on Third Lake.   

 
Please call 847-223-8422  or email 

Info@thirdlakevillage.com to register. 

CAN YOU DIG IT?  

CALL JULIE 
Are you planning to dig this year for 
projects such as planting a tree or shrub, 
installing a fence or mailbox, building a 
deck, pond or patio and other DIY projects? 
You can put yourself and community at risk 
by not submitting a locate request.  Call 
811 at least two business days beforehand 
to keep yourself safe.   

 EXTREME WEATHER 
BE PREPARED  

 

Springtime in Illinois can be unpredictable and extreme 
weather events can happen anytime.  Being prepared is  
key and knowing the terms used to describe tornado 
threats can help keep you safe. 
 
Tornado Watch: This means tornadoes are possible 
near your area.  
 
Tornado Warning: This means a tornado has been 
sighted by someone or indicated by weather radar . 
 
Tornado Emergency: This means there is a severe 
threat to human life and catastrophic damage is 
expected.  
 
How to be Prepared For All Kinds of Weather 
 
• Purchase a weather alert radio with a battery backup.  
• Determine the safest location in your home. 

Basements or alternate areas like closets, small 
interior hallways and bathrooms without windows 
are the best. 

• Have a plan and conduct periodic tornado safety 
drills. 

• Use pillows, mattresses or cushions to protect 
yourself. 

• Get under a piece of sturdy furniture.   

TICK SEASON 
 

Lyme disease is the most common vector-borne illness in the 
United States. Below are tips how to avoid tickborne illnesses 
and have a healthy time outdoors: 

• Avoid wooded, brushy areas with high grass  

• Wear light-colored clothing to find ticks easier 

• Tuck long pants into socks and boots 

• Apply insect repellent containing 20% DEET, picaridin,    
R3535, or Oil of Lemon Eucalyptus  

• Treat clothing and gear with products containing 0.5% 
permethrin  

• Conduct full-body tick checks on family members 
(underarms, ears, belly button, behind knees, between 
legs, waist, hair and scalp) every two to three hours. Also 
check any gear or pets taken on outings 

• Put your clothes in the dryer on high for 10 minutes (or 
one hour for damp clothes) to kill ticks 

• Shower within two hours after coming indoors 

SOLICITORS 
Now that  nicer weather is here, you may see more 
solicitors in the neighborhood selling everything from 
magazines, pest control products or a new roof.   
While some solicitors work for a legitimate business, 
there are some that are scammers.  Don’t be a victim!  
 
The Village’s Solicitation Ordinance prohibits selling 
items or services door-to-door (with the exception of 
charitable organizations) without acquiring a permit 
from the Village.  A permit is required in order to run 
a background check on each individual who will be 
soliciting in the neighborhood.  The permit is in the 
form of a badge and will contain the village logo, a 
signature from village staff and  a picture of the 
solicitor.  The village will also inform residents on the 
website and social media when a permit is issued.  In 
addition, soliciting is prohibited after 6:00 p.m.  
Residents can also place a no soliciting sign near the 
front door.   
 

If you notice someone soliciting without a 
village permit, please contact the Lake 

County Sheriff’s Office at 847-377-4000.   

  The Village Hall will be closed on  
  Monday, June 19th in observance of 
Juneteenth Independence Day. In case of 
emergency, please email  
bbuckley@thirdlakevillage.com      


